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Primed for challenge

Gutsy Coast competitors reveal how preparation is going for
Ultraman’s epic 10km swim, 421km bike and 84km run: Page 2

Ultraman

Why Ultraman?
Sam: I first saw the start of day
two Ultraman Canada in Penticton
back in 2009 and it raised my
eyebrows. Over the years I’ve
competed in tris of all distances
from sprint to ironman. With
Ultraman Australia on home turf,
what better way to challenge
myself toward a new goal?
Richard: To race a triathlon over
three days with your mates
crewing/supporting you is such an
awesome idea. Also, I wasn’t
pleased with my Hawaii Ironman
performance last October, so this
will be a great opportunity to show
what I have been capable of in
training.
Carmen: For the past decade I’ve
competed in a number of
Ultramarathons and in the past
five years I’ve completed five
Ironmans. Ultraman is the perfect
synergy of both these passions.
I’m fascinated by the capacity of
the human body, mentally and
physically, and truly believe that
we are capable of more than we
could ever imagine. I’m also a
plant-based vegetarian athlete
and I like to demonstrate that
performance is not hindered, in
fact it can be enhanced, by not
eating animal meat.
Andrew: After finishing quite a
few Ironmans it did seem like a
logical progression. The moment I
heard of Ultraman, it appealed to
me. I am not a fast athlete but I do
really enjoy the physical and
mental challenge of endurance
events. Embarking on an event
where any of the individual days
would stretch your current abilities
is very exciting. The drive and
focus of the people I have met
along my athletic journey has been
inspiring – especially those who
overcome significant adversity.
Keith: Wanted to do something
different, challenge myself, at the
same time being an example to
my kids that anything can be done
if you want it badly enough.
Ben: It seemed like a good idea at
the time. A classic case of “Here,
hold my beer!” I watched some of
the 2015 event and thought at the
time that it looked like a supreme
challenge. I looked up the entry
requirements, and set off down
the road to qualifying. As it turns
out, qualifying was the easy part.
Sean: In 2016 I felt that many
endurance triathlons had lost their
lustre and I was looking for a

Ben Johnston,
42, Gympie, IT
infrastructure
analyst.

Keith Maricich,
39, Peregian
Beach, owner
Trilogy Cycles.

bigger challenge. When I did
Ultraman in 2016 I felt that I had
discovered the soul of endurance
triathlon and I just had to do it
again to repeat the experience. I
also want to use Ultraman to
springboard into work with Orange
Sky Laundry and set up
Endurance for Charity where big
and small endurance events can
be used to make a difference for
homeless people whose needs
are far greater than ours.
How long have you been
training for, and what have
your peak weeks looked like in
terms of volume and
disciplines?
Sam: I started training for
Ultraman in January. My biggest
weeks have been around 24–26
hours and I’ve been cycling heavy.
Richard: I took a couple of
months off after October but really
started to turn the screws from
February. Peak weeks have been
around 15–20km in the pool,
450–600km on the bike and
90–100km of running.
Carmen: I started specifically
preparing for Ultraman in
December, 2016. However I’d go
as far as to say I’ve been
preparing for this for a decade.
Every training session and every
race has brought me to this point

Carmen
Atkinson, 41,
Kawana Island,
chiropractor.

Sam Cooke, 48,
Maroochydore,
firefighter.

preparing me mentally and
physically for the task of Ultraman.
My peak weeks have included
20km of swimming, 500km of
cycling and over 100km of
running. My longest swim has
been 100 x 100s (10km) in the pool
and an 8km ocean swim. My
longest ride was 250km. My
longest run to date in this
preparation has been a 55km trail
run. Most weeks I try to simulate
the three Ultraman days with
back-to-back sessions and
Monday morning is my long run on
very fatigued legs to replicate how
I may feel during the race.
Andrew: I was out of the country
and did zero training from October
’16 until mid-January. Since then
I’ve had three-plus months of solid
consistent training. A usual week
would be around 20 hours with
the peak weeks around 25 hours.
A good week would see about
5–6 hours of swimming (around
half in the open water), 15 hours
on the bike and no running. I do
no run training at all due to a few
knee operations in 2008 and ’09. I
have been doing 3–4.5 hour walks
once a week to help cover this
deficit. In previous years I was
doing deep water running and
elliptical training but decided
against that for this campaign as

Andrew Hartnett,
44, Noosa Heads,
financial
services.

ULTRAMAN
When: May 13–15.
Where: Noosa Heads.
Details: Day 1 – 10km swim
and 140km ride.
Day 2 – 281.1km ride.
Day 3 – 84.3km run.
Field: 54 athletes, participants
representing Australia, Brazil,
Canada, the UK, India, Ireland,
New Zealand, Poland, South
Africa, Spain and the US.

either of those get a bit much after
an hour. Walking has prepared the
body (toughened the feet)
reasonably well for what lies
ahead.
Keith: I started amping up my
training in November with a more
specific program from December.
Max weeks around 17 hours of
ride and swim. Haven’t been
running until three weeks ago.
Now running up to 14km.
Ben: I feel like I’ve been training
forever. This event has been a
gradual progression from 2013
when I decided to give triathlon a
go. Yes, that’s right, I’ve only been
in this sport for four-and-a-half
years. I could barely swim 50m,
and I didn’t own a bike when I

CONTINUED ON PAGE 3
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Meet competing Coast athletes

Ultraman

Long months of preparation

FROM PAGE 2

Richard Thompson, 32, Kiel
Mountain, head coach of
T:Zero Multisport.

Sean Riley, 48,
Palmwoods,
teacher.
living in the Isa for 13 years I don’t
like training in the rain. Oh, and
getting out of bed.
Richard: Trying to push the limits
of what your body is capable of
while staying injury free.
Carmen: Swimming does not
come naturally to me, so both
mentally and physically this has
been a huge hurdle to overcome.
The toughest aspect of training is
staying on top of everything
outside of training. Work,
housework, laundry, cooking,
grocery shopping and most
definitely socially. I’ve had to call
on many friends to help out these
past few weeks. I’ve had people
prepare meals, do my groceries
and even had friends send me
care packages to keep me going.
Andrew: My training has actually
gone very much to plan. My coach
(Justin Granger) has provided a
great structure to my training
which has kept it all relevant and
fun. Nothing has been too difficult.

When you have a purpose like
Ultraman, it’s easy to back up for
the next session.
Keith: Obviously getting an injury
and not being able to run has
been frustrating, but also keeping
a balance, life with work and
family.
Ben: Missing social events with
friends and family. I miss sleeping
in and waking with the sunrise.
Coming to terms with lack of
sleep, training fatigued, and
backing up day after day, and
sticking to the program when I’d
like to do something a bit different
from time to time. I’m lucky I have
a great group of people from Atlas
Multisports who’ve been training
with me.
Sean: Feathering the accelerator
in terms of doing enough training
to gradually move fitness forward
but not burn out and put myself in
a hole like I did last year. Spinning
all the plates that comes with life,
relationships and training for such

a big event is a challenging task.
My workplace doesn’t fully
understand the complexities of
competing and training for an
event like this so that has been
difficult.
What are you looking forward
to throughout the three days?
Sam: Challenging myself, enjoying
the first two days and surviving
day three.
Richard: Experiencing what the
race has to offer with my family
and friends supporting me out on
the course.
Carmen: The sense of personal
accomplishment that comes with
achieving something extraordinary
and the celebration of what you’ve
overcome to get there. Working
with my amazing support crew
and having so many friends and
family fly from interstate to be here
to support me.
Andrew: I’m looking forward to
getting out there are getting into it.

CONTINUED ON PAGE 4
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started. Ironman Australia in 2016
was my qualifying event, and each
race after that was with the
purpose of building toward
Ultraman 2017. The peak weeks
have been upward of 20–25 hours
covering all disciplines, with the
majority being long runs and rides.
I lost all feeling in my butt months
ago, my legs don’t talk to me
anymore, and my cat no longer
recognises me.
Sean: Like everyone, I would say
my whole life but in terms of this
event I started training seriously
around October. I have been
nursing my health back after
Ultraman 2016 with various issues
before the event last year which
compounded during and after that
event. I have been building
gradually but not more than 16
hours a week. Swimming, three
sessions a week around 5–6km
per session, long and slow
one-hour TT, 5km TTs. Holding a
1:37 pace which I hope will give
me a sub three-hour swim this
year. Riding, as riding has been
the cause of my injury and health
concerns I am pretty underdone
leading into Ultraman this year. I
generally do the majority of my
riding on the trainer. Four sessions
(one three-hour, and three 90minute sessions) just getting back
in the saddle again. My goal is to
hold around the 30kmh pace this
year but with a hilly course and
limited training on the bike this
could be a tough ask. Running,
three sessions a week. Long, slow
distance on Mondays up to 45km,
two shorter 10km to 15km
maintenance sessions during the
week. Hoping for a sub 10–hour
run for the 84km.
What has been the most
difficult part of training?
Sam: Just trying to juggle
everything and fit it all in. After
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Ultraman

All eyes fixed on the finish line

FROM PAGE 3

A lot of work and logistics go into
an event like this and it will be
great to finally hit the go button. I
have a few mates coming up from
Melbourne to crew for me, so
spending some quality time with
them and my other crew members
will be great. I enjoy going long, so
day two should be fun on the bike
and given I only run three or four
times a year (race days) I’m
looking forward to going for a long
run down the coast with mates.
Keith: The challenge of the race
itself and (hopefully) seeing all my
training pay off. Plus, the
camaraderie. Having a good laugh
with my crew – a really good
group of mates.
Ben: Calm seas, no headwind,
and a light run, with no injuries or
incidents. But seriously, I’m
looking forward to joining the
Ultraman family racing in my own
backyard.
Sean: I love swimming and have
swum in many places around
Australia and the world and there
is no better place to swim 10km
than off Noosa Main Beach. So for
me it’s the swim leg. Actually the
whole course is breathtaking but it
is the swim that I love the most.
When considering the race,
what do you fear most?
Sam: Day three – the 84km
double marathon.
Richard: My biggest fear would
be any sort of training
niggles/injuries re-surface during
the event.
Carmen: Definitely the swim.
Andrew: I don’t think I fear too
much of the race. I certainly fear
that it will be all over and I’ll be
suffering from post-race blues. I
guess there is always a fear that
on that given weekend my body or
mind (or bike) isn’t quite up to the
task. I should probably also fear
that after not having run for seven
months – running twice as far as I
ever have before (on dead legs)
might just be a little optimistic.
If I had to be honest, my biggest
fear would be my crew captain
withholding (drinks or food) until I
wish her a happy 16th wedding
anniversary (for the day before the
race) and acknowledge Mother’s
Day (Sunday of the race). Note:
My crew captain doubles as my
wife for remainder of year.
Keith: My wife if I don't finish!
Seriously though, I fear day three
due to not having run for the past
three months.
Ben: The run. It’s not a fear, just a
concern about how to deal with
the accumulated fatigue over three
days. Every step beyond the first

Maroochydore firefighter Sam Cooke is preparing for 2017 Ultraman Australia. PHOTO: GRANT EDWARDS
marathon will be a personal best.
Sean: The unknown. With such a
long race over three days anything
can and will go wrong. I have a
great team with my wife Brena and
her best friend Jacqui and we
were able to work around
problems as they came up but it is
always a fear that something will
happen that we can’t find a
solution for and the risk of not
finishing is an ever–present fear.
What have been your
racing/events highlights before
now and will Ultraman be your
longest event?
Sam: I’ve done 15 Ironman events
in Australia and around the world
including NZ, Malaysia, Canada,
Hawaii and France. Hawaii had a
fantastic atmosphere and vibe all
week while Nice in France had the
most picturesque course I’ve ever
encountered. I’m keen to cycle
more in Europe. I’ve previously
done Hell’s Bells 24hr Adventure
Race twice but Ultraman is my first
multi-day event so it will be my
longest to date.
Richard: Two-times Hawaii
Ironman finisher (one age group
win, one top-10 age group),
10-time Ironman finisher, one
Ultra-Trail Australia 100km finisher.
Carmen: I’ve completed five
Ironman events, including Kona
World Champs in 2015, an
accomplishment I never thought
possible for me. I qualified in
South Africa. I’ve also completed
The Comrades Ultramarathon
three times (2009, 2010 and 2012)
a 90km road race in South Africa.
Finishing first Australian female
twice with a PB of 8:36. I’d love to
go back and try and run sub
eight-hours one day.
Andrew: I have done 16 Ironman
events and seven half Ironmans.
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The absolute highlight was racing
Kona (Ironman World
Championship) last year after
being invited through the Legacy
Program (for those who have
raced 12 or more Ironmans). While
the race didn’t quite go to plan, it
was an amazing experience and
race week was awesome.
Ultraman will certainly be the
longest event I have ever done –
each leg will be the furthest I’ve
swum, ridden or run.
Keith: All of my Ironman and
Challenge races have been
awesome experiences, particularly
participating in both the inaugural
and 10th anniversary of Ironman
South Africa, my home country.
Ultraman will be the longest to
date.
Ben: Every race has been a
progression on the last, with each
one being a PB in some form.
Ultraman will be far and above the
longest event I’ve ever attempted,
but I hope will also be a stepping
stone to the next one.
Sean: This will be my second time
doing Ultraman and Ultraman last
year without a doubt was my
highlight. The finishing run along
Noosa Main Beach is the best
finishing feeling that I have ever
experienced in my racing career.
What are your expectations?
Sam: I expect the first two days to
be solid but enjoyable. I’m pretty
sure day three will hurt. A lot! It will
just be a case of trying to get
through it and get it done.
Richard: To have three super
consistent days that reflect the
work I have done in training.
Carmen: I want to respect the
course, the distances and the
event. It’s hard to have
expectations. I hope to finish in the
allotted times and in good shape. I

hope to navigate my way through
all the inevitable peaks and
troughs with calmness and
determination.
Andrew: One of the beauties of
this race is the unknown. My
expectations is that my swim
should be okay regardless of the
conditions but the ride following
the swim will be quite a bit tougher
than a usual 145km ride.
If I can keep myself tidy on day
one I’m looking forward to a solid
ride on day two. Pacing, hydration
and nutrition will be crucial.
Run day will be extremely painful.
My crew will be very important to
me on the run day. We’ll need to
work together very well to get the
best out of me on the final day. It
will be a great test to see how
much I want it. My stretch goal
would be to place in the top half of
the field.
Keith: Goal is to finish. That would
put me in first 1000 athletes to
have completed an Ultraman.
Ben: I’m relying heavily on my
crew to keep my mind off the
sheer size of the task ahead.
Letting go of the details and
allowing my crew to take over has
been a challenge for me.
It’ll be hard, very hard, but I’m
hoping it will also be fun and I’m
wishing all the competitors a great
few days.
Sean: My race expectations is to
beat my time from last year and do
well enough to be considered for
selection for the World
Championships in Hawaii. I really
wanted to do it this year but my
workplace couldn’t make it work
for me. I am hoping with a
stronger performance this year I
will restate my case for my work to
allow me to compete at Hawaii
this year.

News

Zsolt ‘the bolt’ to bring back bling
GREEN AND GOLD
Team Australia members:
Tania Gover (sprint, aquathlon)
women 40-44, Sandii Rixon
(standard) women 30-34,
Penny Hearn (standard)
women 65-69, Jordan Gover
(standard, aquathlon) men
45-49, Rowland Cook
(standard) men 65-69, Peter
Holgate (standard) men 70-74,
Ryan Devlin (cross tri) men
25-29, Zsolt Dallos (long
course) men 35-39, Robbie
Andrews (long course) men
50-54, Tony Bryan (aquabike)
men 50-54, Jonathan
Hamwood (aquabike) men
65-69.

distances last year.
He’s been on the podium in
eight out of his past nine races,
which included winning his age
group at the Hervey Bay 100 and
getting second at Hell of the West.
“It’s awesome. Some say
sucker for punishment but I just
love the atmosphere at races,” he
said.

GIANT
BIKE
SALE
Up to

25% OFF

Lifeguard Zsolt Dallos will represent Australia in triathlon at Canada
in August.
PHOTO: WARREN LYNAM
“It’s amazing the support you
get from Joe Blow off the street. It
pushes you to the limit.
“Being out on the course with
the pro guys you can measure
yourself to see how far behind you
are. It’s a good reflection of how
good those guys are. On TV it
doesn’t look as fierce and fast.
When you are in the race and you
see them run past it’s like ‘wow
that is a different league’.”

NOW

$2999

NOW

$4399
2017 Anthem 2 Was $3499
NOW

$1499

2016 Envie Advanced Pro 1 Was $5499

NOW

$2999

2017 Fathom 29er 1 Was $1699
NOW

all bikes

6 months interest free available subject to approval
SALE ENDS 31/5/17
& only whilst stockS last

Working closely with Sunshine
Coast Tri Academy coach Toby
Coote, Zsolt is working on
improving his swim.
As a keen and strong biker, he
traditionally plays catch-up in the
second leg.
He describes all his training as a
“work in progress” as he heads for
Canada in August before planning
to undertake his first Ironman at
Port Macquarie next year.

6578871ad

SITTING on the start line at the
Australian Canoeing Grand Prix in
2013, Zsolt Dallos questioned
himself.
For the first time, he had lost his
hunger despite a long and
distinguished paddling career.
Formerly from Hungary and
moving to the Coast in 2008 when
part of The Surf and Kayak to
London squad, he didn’t make it
to the Olympics but maintained his
commitment to the sport...until
that memorable day in 2013.
It was the last time he paddled
in competition.
Soon after he sold all his boats
and paddles.
Four years on he has embraced
a new passion in triathlon, and the
Mooloolah Valley 37-year-old is
now preparing to represent
Australia at Penticton, Canada, in
the long course event as part of
the ITU Multisport World
Championships (3km swim,
120km bike, 30km run).
After getting his first taste of the
tri-sport in 2015 as part of the
Queensland sprint events, Zsolt
has improved with every outing
and stepped up to the longer

$1999

2015 Trinity Advanced SL1 Was $4799

2017 TCR Advanced 2 WAS $2299

Giant Sunshine Coast

Giant Noosa

07 5444 3811

07 5474 1760

122 Brisbane Road, Mooloolaba
www.giantsunshinecoast.com.au

1 Rene Street, Noosaville
www.giantnoosa.com.au
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Q&A

Jess fit for Island challenge
Full name: Jessica Lucas.
Nickname: Jess.
Birthplace: New Zealand.
Lives: Caloundra.
Occupation: Learn-to-swim
co-ordinator at Swim Fit.
Age and marital status: I live
with my partner, 18-year-old step
daughter and I have a fabulous
non-listening beagle named
Harriet.
Sport: Swimming.
Favourite food: Pizza.
Favourite drink: A good merlot.
How did you get involved in
this sport: I started learn-to-swim
lessons at five and have never
looked back.
Pet hates: When I’m wrong
(which is hardly ever).
Favourite swim location: Kings
Beach at Caloundra. This is where
I was first introduced to ocean
swimming and it’s such a great
spot for coffee afterwards.
Best or most memorable
event: Noosa 5km this summer. I
think I was the only one in the field
that didn’t get stung by a jellyfish.
And I love Noosa beaches.
Bucket-list event: The English
Channel.

What is next on your swimming
agenda: My great friend and
coach Sara Whitelaw has finally
talked me into the 25km Rottnest
channel swim next year. I’m just
not sure about the shark situation?
I hear Queenslanders are more
tasty!
How do you manage to fit in
training with work and life
commitments: I’m extremely
lucky to have my partner Adrian
who is also a triathlete so we have
the same commitment and
passion to training and lifestyle.
The supportive team here at
Swim Fit are always pushing me to
new limits in training sessions and
helping me achieve goals.
If you could have a celebrity
live with you, who would it be:
Jess Lucas is preparing for Saturday’s Island Charity Swim.
PHOTO: CONTRIBUTED It would have to be Pink. Her life
values and fast-paced attitude is
really inspiring.
lots of new people with the same
Favourite race: Mooloolaba
When you were little what job
like-minded craziness as myself.
3km. It was the fastest ocean
swim I had completed and I made You are currently preparing for did you want to do: Anything
that involved being outdoors.
it in the top three in my age group. Saturday’s Island Charity
Best movie: Point Break. I can’t
Swim, how have you trained: I
What’s your favourite part of
events and training: I love group have three to four pool sessions a surf but I can dream!
training with my friends who enjoy week varying 4-5km and an ocean Current car: Hyundai i30.
Dream car: Love my Hyundai –
swim of a maximum distance of
ocean swimming. Training for the
wouldn’t change it for the world.
9km.
Island Charity Swim I have met

Ideal resort for triathletes

Situated in the heart of the Sunshine Coast.
OFFERING: • Self-contained units • 25m lap pool • Unlimited Free Wifi • On-site Manager is a
long-time triathlete with local knowledge on bike/swim/ run locations

Come and stay
for your next event,
you won’t be
disappointed!!!!
LONG WEEKEND SPECIALS $400
for two nights in 2 bedroom apartment,
late check out Sunday.
7 DAY WINTER SPECIALS FROM $800
FEB – SEPT for two bedroom apartment
(excludes Easter and school holidays).

To book email direct on

6530738aa

info@seachangecoolumbeach.com.au

or call 1800 008 112
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Tough road race returns
Mal Keeble
PATRICK Kennedy claimed the
‘King of Rosemount’ title when the
Sunshine Coast Cycling Club
hosted the Rosemount Road
Race on Sunday.
The course, renowned as the
toughest road racing course on
the Sunshine Coast, has close to
180 metres of climbing over the
nine kilometre circuit.
The A Men’s race was run over
54 kilometres, six laps of the
course. While part of the course,
including the steep Rosemount
Lane, was used for the Ironman
70.3 World Championship last
year, the racing circuit made its
comeback after a three-year
hiatus from the Sunshine Coast
bike racing calendar.
Sixty riders, across all grades,
turned up to take on the
challenging course. With a mostly
downhill start from Upper
Rosemount Road, the pace was
on as soon as all grades were
released.
The A-men set a blistering pace
on the back section of the course
along Paynters Creek Road. Local
rider Ryan Cavanagh was the first
to attack, opening up a 200m lead
on the second lap. Caloundra’s
Tim Lofthouse pulled the field
back to Ryan with the riders
bunching up for laps three and
four. On the second last lap
Patrick Kennedy, who races for
the Mainline Allencon Procella
cycling team, attacked up the
climb on Rosemount Lane,
showing relentless determination
and speed up the steepest section
(22% gradient). The field, led by
Ryan, crested the climb about 40
seconds behind Patrick.
Patrick maintained his
advantage over the chasing field
as he raced solo for the final lap
and a half to take victory. Ryan got

Caloundra'a Peter Schultz.

Chilly qualifier

CALOUNDRA pilot Peter Schultz is
on target for his attempt at the
32km English Channel swim in
August. On April 29 he survived an
eight-hour swim in sub-15 degree
water. The Port Phillip Bay swim
was part of the qualification
process. Schultz moved to Sydney
last year to regularly swim in colder
water. The next part of his
Patrick Kennedy on his way to victory in the Sunshine Coast Cycling preparation will be the 10km
Club Rosemount Road Race.
PHOTO: MAL KEEBLE Roughwater Swim at Bondi this
month.
away from fellow club member
Comeback continues
Elliot Mckean on the final climb to
Buderim's Casey Munro, who was
claim second. Elliot was locked in
fifth on Sunday at Ironman 70.3
a battle with Brisbane’s Reuben
Busselton in 3:53 (23:20 swim,
Rosemount Road Race results
Phillips over the lumpy approach
2:04:36 bike, 1:22:43 run), put in
A-grade (54km)
to the finish line. The pair put on a
another awesome performance in
1st - Patrick Kennedy
sprint finish for the crowd, with
his comeback from a heart
2nd - Ryan Cavanagh
Elliot claiming third by half a wheel
condition. He was 11 minutes
3rd - Elliot Mckean
to complete a Sunshine Coast
behind Dan Wilson.
4th - Reuben Phillips
Cycling Club trifecta on the
Byron domination
5th - Sutton Henning
podium.
COAST swimmers dominated the
B-grade (45km)
Club president Robert
2.2km Byron Bay Ocean Swim
1st - Ian Mitchell
Thompson said the course lived
Classic at the weekend, with
2nd - Dan Logan
up to its legendary tough status.
Mooloolaba’s Blair Day securing
3rd - Elliot Gray
“Rosemount Lane is the
the overall title in 25:43. Duane
4th - Steve Ledger
stand-out feature of the course
Cannell (26:17) of Bokarina was
5th - Jason Churchward
and it again proved to be both a
third overall and also won the
C-grade (36km)
race winner and a race breaker,”
men’s 45-49 age group.
1st - Indi Laborie
he said.
Caloundra’s Carl Perkins also
2nd - Joshua Wereszczuk
“The pain was very real for the
secured the 20-24 age group win
3rd - Chris Dixon
riders going up Rosemount Lane
(26:53). Cotton Tree’s Tanya
4th - Lucy Coldwell
with many contorted facial
Bohlmann (34:17) was third in
5th - Dan Koch
expressions, and possibly a few
women 35-39.
D-grade (27km)
tears. In recent years road races
Competition winners
1st - Joshua Sutton
have become more difficult for
CAROLE Licht and Paul Marshall
2nd - Richard Kidd
cycling clubs to host, with many
will be competing at the Noosa
3rd - Caroline Jones
areas becoming built up with
Ultimate Sports Weekend courtesy
4th - Steve Dawe
increased people and traffic.
of Cycle Zone Mooloolaba. They
“The event was a success and
co-operation and support – the
won after entering the competition
the club would like to thank the
course may again feature on our
by being on the Multisport Mecca
Rosemount residents for their
annual racing calendar.”
mailing list.

ROAD RACE

BACk YOur Inner AthLete
take your performance to the next level. hendrey Chiropractic may help you
reduce Pain ❚ Improve Posture ❚ Activate Performance
Discover the difference good spinal health can make. Get in touch today!
Initial consultation and examination only $37

Book your consultation today

5437 7222 ❚ 13/5 Innovation Parkway, (Level 1), Kawana Waters
www.hendreychiropractic.com.au

6549295ac

Same day appointments including Saturdays ❚ Digital postural imaging ❚ On-site x-rays ❚ Vet Affairs, HICAPS
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News

Texan makes triumphant return
Grant Edwards

SINCE last year’s Ironman 70.3
World Championship at
Mooloolaba, Darrel Neal has been
in a race. Unlike any triathlon he
had done before, this was a race
to get his life back.
Two days after his successful
completion of last year’s race, the
vehicle in which the Texan and his
wife Deborah were travelling in
collided with a truck at the
Caloundra interchange on the
Bruce Highway while they were on
their way to the Glass House
Mountains.
Placed in an induced coma and
bed-ridden for nearly three weeks,
he has made a triumphant
comeback.
At Ironman Texas on Sunday,
the 57-year-old finished in
13:33:31. That’s more than an
hour slower than is usual time but it was a finish to savour.
The crash left Deborah with a
couple of broken ribs and
concussion whereas Darrel, who
copped the full brunt of the
impact, had broken every rib and
punctured both of his lungs.
“After laying in bed for 18 days,
all of my muscles were atrophied,”
he said.
“I used my athletic discipline to
execute a daily plan with a
physical therapist and personal
trainer.
“As a triathlete, I am used to
pain - this was just a lot more
intense. With so many broken ribs,
it was too painful to sleep in a bed,
so I slept in a recliner for a month. I
also lost 20 pounds (nine
kilograms) and my weight was
down to 150 pounds (68
kilograms), so I also stuck to a
nutrition plan to put the weight
back on in a healthy way.”
While in the medically induced
coma, the Coast community
rallied behind Deborah.
The couple who saw the
accident visited them in hospital
several times and then drove
Deborah back to Mooloolaba to
pack up once she left hospital.
Tim Rook from Noosa Tri Club
was continually in touch, while
Kevin Hammond from Sunshine
Coast Tri Academy also
maintained contact.
“Alison Hamblin picked me up
from the hospital and took me
shopping with her wonderful kids,
Majayha and Jed,” Deborah said.
“Kevin Hammond and his wife,
Angie, invited me to their home for
the best dinner I had in Australia. It
was relaxing to spend time with
them and their adorable boys,

After surviving a car accident which left him in a coma following last year's Sunshine Coast Ironman 70.3
World Championship, Texan Darrel Neal has returned to competition.
PHOTOS: CONTRIBUTED

Jake and Zack. The firefighters
who cut Darrel out of the car also
came to the hospital to check on
him.
“On her day off, one of the
nurses, Sondra Phelan, picked me
up at the hospital and took me to
her home in Noosa.”
After 15 days in the Nambour
hospital, Darrel was airlifted to
Brisbane for surgery. There was
no room in the helicopter, so Anne
Robertson helped check Deborah
out of the hotel in Nambour and
drove her to Brisbane.
“Somebody from Nambour
reached out to a church in
Brisbane and immediately Philip
Deaner came to see us at the new
hospital. After Darrel was released
from the hospital, Philip and his
wife, Cynthia, invited us to lunch
and to their home,” Deborah said.
“Also in Brisbane, Dawn Clark
and her mother took me to lunch
and to run errands. In both
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Nambour and Brisbane, multiple
people invited me/us to stay in
their homes, but I chose to stay in
hotels to be as close as possible
to Darrel. Many, many other
Australians reached out to me the
entire time and provided
continuous moral support during a
very scary time.”
The couple actually
honeymooned in Australia 30
years ago and had their
anniversary in the hospital on

October 4. Darrel will next race a
70.3 at Buffalo Springs Lake
during June before undertaking
November’s Ironman Arizona.
He was registered to compete
at Arizona last year, but Ironman
Asia Pacific’s Dave Beeche
arranged to move his registration.
“My goal for Arizona is to get on
the podium - top six. I placed 11th
in my age group in Arizona in
2015. Arizona 2017 will be my 10th
full Ironman,” Darrel said.

Take The Guess Work Out
of Preparing For Your
Next Race…
e
l
b
a
l
i
a
v
A
s
line Program

On

www.atlasmultisports.com.au

6257315ac

EVENTS : COACHING

News

Quiet achiever claims Oz title
AS HE savoured his first Australian
championship in 18 years in Port
Macquarie last night, Tewantin’s
David Dellow had his sights firmly
fixed on the Ironman World
Championship at Kona.
But not before he celebrates by
“lying in the fetal position” and
eating some “crappy” food for a
couple of days.
And while he may have joked
about that, he was dead serious
about how much the win,
following a 226km torture test,
meant to him.
At 38, David has overcome
adversity numerous times to stay
in the sport.
Bouts of Ross River Fever,
shoulder, knee and hip surgery
would be enough to sink many
good careers.
But after his first Ironman victory
in five years (Cairns 2012), and first
Aussie title since winning at
Mooloolaba in 1999, all roads lead
to Kona.
“It’s pretty much the only reason
I’m in the sport,” he said.
“It’s always the target. I want to
have a good race at (Ironman)
Cairns (in five weeks) and then
definitely target the world title
again.”
David came out of the bike leg
about seven minutes behind
Clayton Fettell, and alongside
defending champion and 70.3
world champion, Tim Reed.
“I knew I was in for a ding-dong

Sunshine Coast's David Dellow wins Ironman Australia at Port Macquarie.
battle,” David said.
“Clayton is a serious cyclist but I
can usually peg a fair bit back from
him on the run,” he said.
“Getting off the bike with Tim
was always going to be a huge
challenge. He won the 70.3 (World
Championship) at Mooloolaba just
seven or eight months ago.
“He’s a serious runner. I ran
alongside him for 10-15km and
then he got about a 90sec lead
over the next 5km somewhere
between the 20-30km mark.”

David said doubt started to
creep into his mind once that
happened.
“Especially with someone like
Tim,” he said.
“He’s no weekend hack, he’s a
world champion. But with Ironman
being such a long bloody sport, if
you just try and stay in the game
you can slowly but surely peg
people back.
“It’s not the 100m dash. This
race goes for eight hours, so you
can always grind your way back if

PHOTO: DELLY CARR

you want.”
He crossed the line first in 8hr
15min 36sec, more than six
minutes ahead of Tim.
Clayton faded late to finish in
8hr 30min 03sec in third.
But not just content with one
win, Tim is now determined to
atone for a second at Ironman
Cairns last year.
“I’ll recover as quick as possible
and hopefully get another win
there,” he said.
— ALEX NOLAN

Fulfilling Kona dream
EXTRA confidence from new
coach Brad Kahlefeldt buoyed
Peregian’s Paul Davies ahead of
Sunday’s Ironman Australia.
Despite a tough 3.8km swim
and an even more challenging
180km bike, he stormed home in
the marathon with a consistent
effort to claim the 35-39 age
group and clinch a slot at the
Ironman World Championship at
Hawaii during October.
Paul had been working with
Brad for about eight weeks
leading up to the event, and had
rubbed shoulders with the likes of
Ironman winner David Dellow from
Kawana and Noosa’s Callum
Millward during training.
“Brad has been helping me out
with training and I have just been
ticking the boxes,” Paul said.
“That has been much easier to
get your head around. When you
Peregian's Paul Davies qualified for the Hawaii coach yourself you second
Ironman World Championship with a stellar question yourself so much. That
performance at Ironman Australia.
gave me some extra confidence
PHOTOS: CONTRIBUTED going in.”
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The race didn’t get off to the
best start for Paul, who struggled
to find his groove early before
finishing as the second fastest age
grouper in 9:10:47 (58:02 swim,
4:53:02 bike, 3:14:18 run).
“I didn’t swim well. I didn’t feel
good in the water, I just couldn't;t
get going and felt I was a couple
minutes slower than I should have
been,” he said.
“It took me a little while to settle
on the bike which is not unusual. I
had no one to ride with and I was
actually feeling pretty ordinary
coming back into town. To go out
and run consistent the whole
way...that’s what I was most
pleased with.”
There were other former Coast
residents at the pointy end of the
race, including Sean Richardson
who was 10 minutes behind Paul
and claimed another Kona slot
when third in his age group.
Hayden Smith finished fourth in
the men’s 35-39 age group,
completing the race in 9:23:29.

News

Living up to legendary status
Liam St Pierre

IN WHAT has grown to become
one of Australia’s largest
adventure races, 188 competitors
from as far away as Western
Australia, Victoria and Singapore
descended on the picturesque
shores of Lake Wivenhoe for the
2017 edition of the Rogue Raid.
Now in its eighth year, teams
were faced with the option of a six
or 24-hour course, taking in the
lake waters, cross country
navigation of Wivenhoe Hill and
tracks of Esk State Forest and the
Brisbane Valley Rail Trail.
Kicking things off with the
six-hour race – a multitude of
strategic options for teams to
work towards their strengths –
saw a close run affair with only 20
points separating the top three
teams. Ultimately it was team
Blowfish from the Gold Coast
edging out teams Happy Ending
and Rochedale Runners to go two
wins from two attempts after a
victory in the Rogue6 back in
2012. Mixed open winners in the
Rogue6 were novice team Virgin
Racers on a credible performance
for their first rogaine, with the
ever-consistent team The Azers
wrapping up the women’s title.
Looking towards the premier
24-hour race, the 2017 Rogue
Raid was billed as one of the most
competitive editions to date.
Some last-minute reshuffling of
teams due to injury saw the
all-male category open up a bit,
with a tightening of the field in the
mixed category with veteran Gary
Sutherland entered in a mixed
team with Port Macquarie athlete
Alison McLachlan.
The early pace was hot with all
the lead teams sweeping the first
kayak leg in short order, coming in
as a bunch within 15 minutes of
each other.
Last year’s winners team
Explore were forced to abandon
the race shortly afterwards due to
the effects of a pre-existing illness.
Strategy would quickly come
into play with CP17 posing a
conundrum for the lead teams –
collect it and risk wasting valuable
time for later in the race, or skip it
and miss the big points in lieu of
more time to collect additional
points later.
Teams Tri Adventureish, RUSH
and Traces of Nuts all opted to
drop CP17, while Tiger Adventure
Surprise and team Husband and
Wife collected it. Only time would
tell what would be the right call.
As the sun dropped below the
horizon, teams headed out on

Russell Stringer (left) and Shaun Lauder from Team RUSH, who finished second. PHOTOS: CONTRIBUTED
bike for a ride along the Brisbane
Valley Rail Trail out to Esk State
Forest.
Numerous reports of wildlife
encounters along the course were
made including friendly spottings
like koalas, kangaroos, goannas
and a pelican rookery along with
less friendly encounters with “a
billion” spiders, an angry horde of
wasps and sleepmonsters.
A mountain bike orienteering
and trekking loop in Esk State
Forest in the dark of a moonless
night proved a real test of
navigation for some teams. The
top teams took it in their stride,
but those further back in the field
struggled in the maze of tracks,
with one team even having to
resort to cracking out a GPS and
high tailing it for home.
With a darkzone imposed on
the final paddle leg due to
permitting reasons, it was team
TriAdventureish who arrived first
with 40 minutes to spare before
the darkzone lifted, but one check
point down.
They had a nervous wait before
they could start paddling, but by
the time they hit the water, no
other team had come in. They
went on to sweep the final paddle
leg with just on two hours of race
time to spare, but one CP short of
a full score card. They then had to
wait it out to see if they had done
enough for the overall win.
Ultimately, it was the Sunshine
Coast pairing of Dave Schloss and
Alex Austin from team
TriAdventureish who took out the
overall 2017 Rogue Raid title. Tied
on score but finishing 78 minutes
later was another Sunshine Coast
team RUSH – this is RUSH’s fifth
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Janelle and Michael Schafer from Team Lantana.
runner-up placing at the Rogue24
(to go along with their two victories
and a third place).
Taking out the mixed title was
team Tiger Adventure Surprise
made up of Gold Coast racer Gary
Sutherland paired with Port
Macqurie’s Alison McLachlan,
managing to place third overall.
In fourth (and second mixed
team) was Sydney team Traces of
Nuts who is in final preparation
mode before travelling to race in
China next month.
Port Macquarie husband and
wife pairing of Michelle and Chris
Delany took out fifth (third mixed),
while line honours in the women’s
title and a very solid sixth place
overall all went to the Mountain
Designs Wild Women teams also
from the Sunshine Coast.
First veterans team and ninth
overall were Brisbane-based team
Bicycles Without Bruce.
A big shout out goes to the

large team of volunteers who help
make this race happen. I strongly
encourage everyone to volunteer
at a future QRA event. Volunteers
get a guaranteed place in the
Rogue Raid in 2018 which is a
highly sought-after prize given the
event sold out in less than 10
minutes this year.
The Rogue Raid is set to return
in 2018. The tentative date has
been marked as the weekend of
April 21-22, 2018, pending permit
approvals or any logical
objections. Thanks to everyone for
making this one of the most
successful events to date.
This is a race for all comers and
the positive vibes out on the
course were outstanding. While
this race wrap up focused on the
winning results, everyone walked
away from the race with their own
stories of trials and tribulations. I
look forward to seeing you all at
the next Rogue Adventure.

News

Riders pedal for great cause

PEOPLE with a disability are riding
high courtesy of a 120-strong
peloton which rode from
Toowoomba to Mooloolaba on
April 29.
The cyclists made the gruelling
journey after 10 hours and 220km,
which raised $20,000 to buy a
fleet of bikes for students at the
STEPS Pathways College - which
officially opened last week.
Cyclists arrived in Mooloolaba
to a huge community welcome
followed by some well-deserved
celebrations.
Founder of TOOMOO Dave
Fellows was once again
overwhelmed by the support and
commitment of the cyclists and
volunteers.
“I am very proud to have seen
this crazy idea grow into such a
success. This year has been our
biggest TOOMOO yet and we
couldn’t have done it without
everyone’s input,” Dave said.
“We’re thrilled to have been able
to support STEPS Charity to help
create more opportunities for
young people living with a
disability.”
STEPS Charity manager Angela
Miles said she was overwhelmed
by the contribution TOOMOO has
made to the charity.
“What a fantastic effort from
Dave and all the riders. The energy
across the finish line was
inspiring,” Angela said.
“To see 120 cyclists and the
whole community come together
to support STEPS Charity and our
Pathways College was something
really special. The funds will help
us fund the ongoing needs of the
college and we can’t wait to see
some students make use of the
bikes TOOMOO has purchased.”
The ride has now raised more
than $60,000 for local charities.

Sandy Hinxman, Tracey Rider, Joe Bottomley, Simon Martin and Robert Dodds.

Sandy
Hinxman
TOOMOO.

finishes

David Frith and Troy Span lead the peloton home into the Esplanade in
Cameron Hughes and Edward Chrzaszcz celebrate finishing TOOMOO. the 2017 TOOMOO ride.
PHOTOS: CONTRIBUTED
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MORE THAN JUST
A TRAVEL AGENT

TOURS TO
HAWAII | ROTH
| WESTERN AUSTRALIA
| AUSTRALIA | CAIRNS
NEW ZEALAND

We cater to clubs, groups and individuals providing:
•
•
•
•
•
•

Great accommodation options
Discounted airfares
Course orientations
Expert advice
Transport to official functions and training
Airport ttransfers
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res@tritravel.com.au
1800 225 022

TriTravel.com.au
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Real estate

Rock-solid home in Golden spot
JUST a short walk to the water,
and with about 3.5m of side
access for your boat or van, you’ll
be loving this solid-as-they-come
home in quiet Golden Beach, that
is available to buy for the first in in
about 30 years.
Whether you’re buying for your
growing family, downsizing from a
larger home, or investing in this
thriving region, this one will tick the
boxes for you.
Positioned in a flat and quiet
location, it’s only a short walk to
Keith Hill Park where there is a
brilliant waterside path which
tracks parallel with the esplanade.
It’s also a short distance from
where the two annual Caloundra
triathlons are staged.
The three bedrooms all have
built-in storage, with the master
bedroom boasting a walk-in
wardrobe and ensuite too. The
main bathroom is sizeable.
With easy access to the yard
from both sides of the house,
there’s a substantial list of
potential improvements you could
make to the outside and add value
to this 724sq m block.
Inside, the kitchen is sizeable
and was renovated a number of
years ago. The open plan
living-dining area offers a number
of options for entertainment areas,
and also opens out into a
sleep-out area.
The sizeable yard would be
perfect for your growing family or
visiting grandchildren – they just
need to avoid your boat and van
that will be parked nice and
securely off street.
Close to the expanding Pelican

Waters Town Centre project, you’ll
soon have easy access to a range
of new facilities including
restaurants, shops, marina and
medical centre.
Four-legged friend will love the
long walks along side of the
nearby Pumicestone Passage,
while being content at home within
the fully fenced back yard.
And with your choice of two
boat ramps within a minute or two
drive, this home will be well sought
after.

GOLDEN BEACH

If you’ve thought about
relocating to this sought-after
area, be sure to connect with
Henzells 2016 Agent of the Year,
Iain Simms.

11 Maryann St
3 Bed, 2 Bath, 2 Car
Features: Easy access to yard,
potential for improvements,
724sq m block
Price: Offers over $539,000
Agent: Iain Simms At Henzells
Agency
Contact: 0418 481 469
Inspection: Contact agent
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Allez Sport
Cross Country Series 2017
Runners and Joggers; Competitive and Recreational; All Ages.
Be part of this successful series jointly organised since 2000 by Maroochy Athletics Club
and University of the Sunshine Coast Athletics Club.

Race 1: Sunday April 2nd

Elizabeth Daniels Park (Cricket Pavilion)
Syd Lingard Drive, Buderim

Just keeps getting bigger and better!

Registration Fee

Once only fee to cover all races in series

Race 2: Sunday April 23rd

*QA, QMA, QLA

(Continuation of Sugar Bag Road)

*Non Members - $15 per runner

Ben Bennett Park
Next to Caloundra High School, Queen St.

Race 3: Sunday May 7th

Maleny Golf Club
Porters Lane (off Obi Lane), Maleny

Race 4: Sunday May 21st

Maddock Park, Ewen Maddock Dam,
Mooloolah Connection Rd., Glenview

Race 5: Sunday June 4th

Sunhine Coast University
Next to Athletics track, Sippy Downs

Race 6: Sunday June 11th

Elizabeth Daniels Park (Cricket Pavilion)
Syd Lingard Drive, Buderim

Registered members - Nil

Race Fees (payable each race day)
*Maroochy senior & LA Members /

*USCAC senior Members:
u8
free
u10 to u18 $5
18+
$8
Family (parents and children) $15

*All other runners:

u8
free
u10 to u18 $10
18+
$14
Family (parents and children) $30

Race Day Program
Entries taken on race days.

8:00am - 10km

Male & Female
Open; u40; 40-49; 50+

8:00am - 6km

Male - Open; u18; u40; 40+; 50+; 60+; 70+
Female - Open; u40; 40+; 50+; 60+; 70+

9:00am - 3km & 4km

3km - Open; u14; u40; 40+; 50+; 60+; 70+; (M+F)
4km - u18 girls; u16 boys and girls

9:25am - 2km Boys and Girls under 12
9:40am - 1km Boys and Girls under 10
9:50am - 500m Boys and Girls under 8
Please register 30 minutes prior to race start;
Open 10km runners eligible for prizes.
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Races run in rain, mud, frost & sunshine!
Contact: Andrew Bock Ph: 5444 8458 a/h
abock@bigpond.net.au

Point Score (each age category)

Runners must complete 4 out of 6 races to be
eligible for series trophies

1st - 10 points;
3rd - 6 points;
5th - 3 points;
7th onward - 1 point.

2nd - 8 points;
4th - 4 points;
6th - 2 points;

Results and more
www.sccrosscountry.com.au
NB. Ages at 31st December 2017

All the gear

The latest and greatest...
Since for many
swimmers it is
not immediately
about velocity
during training
or tours, but
The Brooks women's Adrenaline actually about
safety and
GTS17 is now in store at Allez
Sport, with its proven balance of swimming
comfort,
plush cushioning, stability and
Dare2Tri has
fit. RRP $239.95
introduced the
Sleeveless
Shortie.
Available now
at Allez Sport,
RRP $179.

On sale now at Giant Sunshine Coast and Giant Noosa, the 2017 TCR
Advanced Pro Disc was $5299, now $4499. The complete road bike,
agile and responsive with Ultegra Di2, lightweight carbon-fibre
frame and wheelset and confident inspiring hydraulic disc brakes.

This Dare2Tri unisex neoprene
long tight makes you go fast.
It’s a perfect training tool to
improve your proper body
position and increases your
stroke efficiency. With the
5mm neoprene in the upper
legs you’ll have comfortable
buoyancy and the 2.5mm knee
panels simplifies the leg
stroke. Check it out at Allez
Sport in Mooloolaba, RRP $159
Cycle Zone Mooloolaba
has some limited edition
frame sets in store. The
* FRAME ONLY
Peter Sagan Superstar
Venge Vias Disc is a
tribute to the world
champ, and is available
in 54 and 56cm from
$6000. The 2017
Specialized Allez Red
Hook Crit (right) limited
edition is available in
52,54 and 58cm. There are aluminium and carbon fibre options,
and while pricing is yet to be confirmed it should start from $1500.
SAGAN-SUPERSTAR

Want a fame built for speed on
the road but can also handle the
trails? Meet the 3T Exploro. It’s
designed to fit road, cross and
even mountain bike tyres. The
road and cross tyres are 700c,
the mountain bike tyres use
the 650b size, ensuring
that all of these have
virtually the same
overall wheel
diameter and
therefore the
same predictable
handling. Check out
the frame from $3999,
then spec it how you like at
Cycle Zone Mooloolaba.

It's that time of year to save a few dollars on end of season bikes,
Venture Cycles currently has in stock the TREK Fuel EX8 (above),
down from $4299 to $3650 or the Fuel EX9, down from $5199 to
$4419. Get on the best trail bike of all time for less coin. Ask
in-store for full details.
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Planner

Upcoming Sunshine Coast events

Send us your events:
multisportmecca@apn.com.au

Date

Event

Distance

Location

Website

May 12‐13

LunarC MTB Enduro

Petrie

www.in2adventure.com.au

May 13

Island Charity Swim

Mudjimba to
Mooloolaba

www.islandcharityswim.com.au

May 13‐15

Ultraman Australia

Noosa Heads

www.ultramanoz.com.au

May 14

Glasshouse Trail
Series – Cook’s Tour

Woodford

www.glasshousetrailseries.com

May 20‐21

Tough Mudder

The LunarC is back after a two‐year hiatus, and is
an eight‐hour night riding enduro starting a 10pm
Friday – available for solo and teams. First round
of the three‐race Moreton Bay MTB Series.
Every year swimmers gather to help the Nambour
and Currimundi Special Schools. They swim about
11km from Mudjimba Beach, out around Old
Woman Island to Mooloolaba.
Ultra triathlon staged over three days, featuring a
10km swim and 145km bike on day one, day two
is a 274km bike (421.1km total) and 84.3km run
on day three.
The Glasshouse 50 Cook's Tour is an off‐road trail
run with 12km, 33km, 50km and 50 mile running
events. Annual event on the Sunday closest to
May 17 because Captain Cook named the
mountains on this date in 1770.
Tough Mudder at Woodfordia with 18‐20km
course featuring obstacles designed to test
teamwork and toughness. Also an 8+km option.

Woodford

www.toughmudder.com.au

May 21

Allez Sport Cross
Country Series

Fourth of the six‐race series which caters for
runners, joggers, walkers of all ages and abilities.
Distances include 10km, 6km, 5km, 3km, 2km,
1km and 500m. Race at Ewen Maddock Dam.

Glenview

www.sccrosscountry.com.au

May 26

Giraween Crit

Sunshine Coast Cycling Club criterium racing, 6‐
8pm at Girraween Sports Complex.

Noosa Heads

www.scccracing.wixsite.com

May 27‐28

Noosa Ultimate
Sports Festival

Noosa

www.ap.ironman.com

May 28

Mountain Bike
Orienteers State
Series

Beerburrum

www.mtbo.com.au

June 4

Allez Sport Cross
Country Series

Sippy Downs

www.sccrosscountry.com.au

June 4

Brightwater Bash

Brightwater

www.xciteadventureracing.com.au

June 10‐11

Moreton Bay MTB
Series – Back 2 Back

Petrie

www.in2adventure.com.au.

June 11

Wide Bay Mountain
Bike Series

Bundaberg

www.facebook.com/WideBayMTB

June 11

Allez Sport Cross
Country Series

Starting with an ocean swim off Main Beach, with
3.8km, 2km, 1km and 500m options on the
Saturday. Then on the Sunday, Cycle Noosa with
160km and 85km events. There is also Run Noosa,
with 21.1km, 10km or 5km races.
Round three of the State Series. Using specially
produced maps, riders navigate their way along
roads, tracks and trails to checkpoints. Course
lengths vary from 5km to over 40km, in terrain
from flat coastal pine plantations to undulating
native bush forests. Courses to suit riders of all
abilities, from social to competitive.
Fifth of the six‐race series which caters for
runners, joggers, walkers of all ages and abilities.
Distances include 10km, 6km, 5km, 3km, 2km,
1km and 500m. Race staged at Sunshine Coast
University.
First race of the three‐race series Expect to
paddle 1‐2 km (on stable sit‐on kayaks;
lakes/canals and rivers). Ride 20‐25 km (on mostly
flat bike paths, with off‐road options). Run 8‐10
km (flat running, with trail options). How far you
paddle, ride or run will depend on how you plan to
attack the checkpoints. Registration 7am, race at
8am.
Competitors take part in three 20km races hosted
across two days at Murrenbong Scout Camp and
winners are determined by the best cumulative
time across all three races. Races will take place
on Saturday morning, noon Saturday and Sunday
morning with each race being run in a different
direction on the course. Race one clockwise, race
two anti‐clockwise and race three clockwise.
Four‐round cross‐country mountain bike series.
Race three features three‐four laps of cross
country riding.
Final event of the six‐race series which caters for
runners, joggers, walkers of all ages and abilities.
Distances include 10km, 6km, 5km, 3km, 2km,
1km and 500m. Race staged at Elizabeth Daniels
Park.

Buderim

www.sccrosscountry.com.au

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE
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Planner

Upcoming Sunshine Coast events

Send us your events:
multisportmecca@apn.com.au

Date

Event

Distance

Location
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June 11

Hervey Bay
Duathlon

Hervey Bay

www.herveybaytriclub.org.au

August 12

Adventure racing
skills clinic

Noosa

www.triadventure.com.au

June 17

Wild Horse @ Night

Wild Horse
Mountain

www.runqueensland.com

June 18

Sunshine Coast
Memory Walk & Jog

Buddina

www.memorywalk.com.au

June 18

Caloundra
Foreshore Fun Run

Caloundra

www.caloundrafunrun.com

June 24

Sunshine Coast
Cycling Crit Champs
Velothon Sunshine
Coast

Event at River Heads Sports Reserve, with juniors:
under‐10 500m run/2k ride/500m run; under‐12
500m run/4k ride/500m run; under‐14 1k run/6k
bike/1k run. Seniors and under‐16: intermediate
2k run/10k ride/2k run; open 2k run/10k ride/2k
run/10k ride/2k run.
Get the lowdown on navigation and gear,
paddling, mountain biking and trail running. BYO
all your adventure gear (including mini first aid
kit), mountain bike equipment, compass (map‐
board would be beneficial if you have one), back‐
pack sufficient to carry shoes for foot nav and
food/drink during sessions, hydration/nutrition for
all sessions. Paddle craft and paddling equipment
will be provided. Bookings essential,
triadventure@optusnet.com.au.
The trail runs start from 6pm at the Wild Horse
Mountain car park with 10km, 16.5km and 25km
distances. Course marking will consist of flagging
tape, painted arrows on the ground, arrows on
trees, signage where necessary and red, flashing
LED lights mounted on posts at key points.
Inaugural event at Kawana Surf Club to help raise
vital funds and awareness for dementia. Course
includes stunning ocean views as you make your
way towards Point Cartwright Lighthouse and
back, either 2.5km or 5km.
The 10km run hugs the Pumicestone Passage from
Golden to Bulcock beaches. Runners travel
through Kings and Shelly beaches before climbing
over Moffat Headland to the finish. There is also a
3km option. All money raised supports Our Lady of
the Rosary primary school.
Sunshine Coast Cycling Club Criterium
Championships, 7‐10am, at Skippy Park.
The inaugural event will offer a three day or one
day road cycling event and include: 3‐day Velo
ride from Friday to Sunday with each day being
between 90km and 155km. 1 Day Velo ride on the
Sunday with two distance options from 95km and
155km. Participants can also enter as a team of
four, in the three day ride, with the three best
times combining for their stage finish time. Velo
Clubhouse event hub on the Mooloolaba
waterfront providing highlights of the Tour. A
cycling sports expo will be staged at Mooloolaba.

Landsborough

www.scccracing.wixsite.com

Mooloolaba

www.velothonsunshinecoast.com

July 14‐16

July 22‐23

Wide Bay MTB
Series – Back Stage
Triple

Tackle three diverse: Stage one 4.5km time trial
(Saturday AM) will start and finish at race HQ.
Stage two (Saturday PM) sees riders tackling an all
new course across a 7.5km lap. Starting in
category wave starts, riders have three
opportunities in three separate races to record
the fastest lap time with the two best times
counting towards riders overall time for this stage.
The final stage is an action‐packed 30km race with
riders completing three laps of the 10km course.

Petrie

www.in2adventure.com.au

July 23

Pomona King of the
Mountain

The King of the Mountain Festival in Pomona
features a run up the face of Mount Cooroora for
the 4.2km round trip. Also 3km family fun run,
2.8km dash and kids 4x700m.

Pomona

www.kingofthemountain.com.au

July 28

Sunshine Coastrek

Trekking the thrilling 30km or super 60km from
Twin Waters or Caloundra to Noosa. Teams of
four, with at least 50% women, you have between
9 to 18 hours hours to complete the challenge,
getting fit while raising money to transform lives
through the work of The Fred Hollows Foundation.

Sunshine Coast

www.sunshine.coastrek.com.au
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July 29

Queensland Cross
Country
Championships

July 30

July 30
August 4‐6

August 12

August 12‐13

August 13
August 13

August 18

August 20

August 20

Distance

All runners aged six and up, of all abilities, are
encouraged to compete at the championships.
There are no qualifying standards and everyone is
welcome. Gold, silver and bronze medals will be
awarded to the first three individual place‐getters
in each age group. Age groups: Under‐8, under‐10,
under‐12, under‐14, under‐16, under‐18, under‐
20, open, masters. Masters will compete in 10‐
year age groups based on the athlete’s age on the
day: 35‐44/45‐54/55‐64/65+. Junior age is
calculated at December 31, 2016.
Glasshouse Trail
The Flinders Tour is a 12.5km, 26km and 52km
Series‐ Flinders Tour trail run at Beerburrum. Flinder's Tour is based at
Beerburrum State School, and pays tribute to
Matthew Flinders who was the first European to
climb one of the Glasshouse Mountains
(Beerburrum) on this date in 1798.
Rainbow Beach
Trail runs through Rainbow Beach/Cooloola
Marathon Festival
National Park, distances of 11km, half marathon
and full marathon.
Hells Bells and Fairy Teams of two will navigate their way through a
Bells
course of about 120km with disciplines including
kayaking, trekking and mountain biking that is
only revealed to them hours before race start.
Fairy Bells about half the distance.
Adventure racing
Get the lowdown on navigation and gear,
skills clinic
paddling, mountain biking and trail running. BYO
all your adventure gear (including mini first aid
kit), mountain bike equipment, compass (map‐
board would be beneficial if you have one), back‐
pack sufficient to carry shoes for foot nav and
food/drink during sessions, hydration/nutrition for
all sessions. Paddle craft and paddling equipment
will be provided. Bookings essential,
triadventure@optusnet.com.au.
Noosa Strade
The Noosa Strade Bianche pays homage to the
Bianche
‘golden age’ of cycling. In the vein of the famed
L’EROICA in Italy, Noosa Strade Bianche is strictly
for steel framed cycles with downtube shifters (or
bar‐end shifters). As a celebration of the steel
framed cycle, there is no restriction on age of the
frame set. The Saturday includes a 33km Piccolo
Fondo and a swap meet, while on the Sunday
there are 162km Imperial Century with about
2400m of climbing, 137km Gran Fondo and 82km
Medio Fondo options.
Wide Bay Mountain Four‐round cross‐country mountain bike series.
Bike Series
Race three features three‐hour race of cross
country riding.
Twin Waters Urban Second race of the three‐race series, which
Adventure
includes two urban adventure races, and one
urban/street rogaine. Expect to paddle 1‐2 km (on
stable sit‐on kayaks; lakes/canals and rivers). Ride
20‐25 km (on mostly flat bike paths, with off‐road
options). Run 8‐10 km (flat running, with trail
options). How far you paddle, ride or run will
depend on how you plan to attack the
checkpoints. Registration 7am, race from 8am.
Cricks Onesie Fun
Held on the Friday evening before the 7 Sunshine
Run
Coast Marathon and Community Run Festival and
takes "competitors" through the event precinct
and expo at dusk for two laps of mayhem and fun.
7 Sunshine Coast
Annual running festival, including 2km, 5km,
Marathon and
10km, 21.1km and 42.2km runs through Alexandra
Community Running Headland, Mooloolaba and Maroochydore.
Festival
Rainbow Beach Trail Trail runs through Rainbow Beach/Cooloola
Run
National Park with distances of 11km, 21.1km and
42.2km starting at Phil Rodgers Park.

Send us your events:
multisportmecca@apn.com.au

Location

Website

Maleny

www.sccrosscountry.com.au

Beerburrum

www.glasshousetrailseries.com

Rainbow Beach

www.runqueensland.com

Sunshine Coast

www.dareyouadventure.com.au

Noosa

www.triadventure.com.au

Noosa

www.noosa‐stradebianche.com.au

Fraser Coast

www.facebook.com/WideBayMTB

Twin Waters

www.xciteadventureracing.com.au

Mooloolaba

www.sunshinecoastmarathon.com.au

Alexandra
Headland

www.sunshinecoastmarathon.com.au

Rainbow Beach

www.runqueensland.com
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September 2‐3

Rainbow Beach
Double Triathlon

Rainbow Beach

www.rainbowbeachtriathlon.com.au

September 2

Adventure racing
skills clinic

Noosa

www.triadventure.com.au

September 9‐
10

Glasshouse Trail
Series – Glasshouse
100

Beerburrum

www.glasshousetrailseries.com

September 10

Ironman 70.3
Sunshine Coast

Two triathlons in two days. On the Saturday is
active kids from 2pm, and then the active first
timers at 2.30pm. Race one (750m swim/20km
bike/5km run) starts 3.30pm. On the Sunday, the
race starts at 7.30am (750m swim/20km bike/5km
run). The two events are combined to give an
‘olympic’ distance time. Competitors can do one
or both races.
Get the lowdown on navigation and gear,
paddling, mountain biking and trail running. BYO
all your adventure gear (including mini first aid
kit), mountain bike equipment, compass (map‐
board would be beneficial if you have one), back‐
pack sufficient to carry shoes for foot nav and
food/drink during sessions, hydration/nutrition for
all sessions. Paddle craft and paddling equipment
will be provided. Bookings essential,
triadventure@optusnet.com.au.
Options include 100 mile, 100km, 50km, 30km and
11km trail run in the Glasshouse Mountains. The
terrain varies from easy gravel road to rough,
steep singletrack.
Half‐Ironman distance triathlon, featuring a 1.9km
swim off Mooloolaba Main Beach, two‐lap 90km
bike route along the Motorway and also some
hinterland aspects, and two‐lap 21.1km run
course from Mooloolaba to Maroochydore.

Mooloolaba

www.ironman.com

September 17

Mt Cooroora
Endurance
Challenge
Mountain Bike
Orienteers State
Series

The Mt Cooroora Endurance Challenge is a 4 hour
or 8 hour run on a 1.2km lap at Mt Cooroora run
solo or in relay team pairs or triples.
Round nine of the State Series. Using specially
produced maps, riders navigate their way along
roads, tracks and trails to control markers
(checkpoints). Course lengths vary from 5km to
over 40km.
New triathlon event at Coolum’s industrial estate.
Sprint Distance Triathlon: 750m swim, rectangle
course. 20km bike course 4x5km laps on bike leg.
5km run; 2.5km out and back course on run.
Enticer distance: 400m swim. Rectangle course.
One lap. 15km bike course; 3x5km laps. 2.5km
run, one lap. Kids: 200m swim, rectangle course,
one lap. 5km bike course, one lap. 500m run.
Celebration of riding, with a range of events for
participants of all ages and abilities staged by
Sunshine Coast Council.
Includes King and Queen of the Mountain at
Palmwoods on the Saturday morning, then in the
afternoon a street criterium at Cotton Tree with
six events. On the Sunday, there is the 110km
Gran Fondo, new 55km Mid Fondo and a 25km
Family Fondo from Port Arkwright to Cotton Tree.
Queensland Rogaine Association hosts Metrogaine
at Caloundra. Instead of getting checkpoints,
answer questions about the area’s key landmarks.
Lions Club of Maleny stage this event to raise
funds for medical research and to provide keen
runners the opportunity to compete on a
challenging but scenic circuit. Events include
21.1km, 10km, 5km and 3km runs.
All you really need is a basic level of fitness, a
female friend and a willingness to try something a
little different. Competitors can expect between
20 to 30 km of mountain biking, 8 to 15 km trail
running/trekking and 1‐3 km of
kayaking/swimming/paddling (water discipline).
There may be multiple legs of each discipline.
Nambour Aquatic Centre will host its MS
Swimathon fundraiser.

Pomona

www.mtcoorooraendurancechallenge.
com

Beerburrum

www.mtbo.com.au

Coolum

www.triathlon.org.au

Sunshine Coast

www.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au

Cotton Tree

www.sccyclefest.com.au

Caloundra

www.qldrogaine.asn.au

Maleny

www.malenyblackallrange.qld.lions.org.
au/projectsmvc

Sunshine Coast

www.triadventure.com.au

Nambour

www.msswimathon.com.au

September 24

September 24

Coolum Triathlon

October 7‐15

Sunshine Coast Bike
Week

October 7‐8

Sunshine Coast
CycleFest

October 8

Metrogaine

October 15

Mountain View
Challenge

October 15

Wild Women
Adventure Race

October 15

12‐Hour MS
Swimathon
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October 18

Ride2Work Day

Ride2Work Day is an annual national event that
promotes cycling to and from work.

Sunshine Coast

www.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au

October 21‐22

Blackall 100

Mapleton

www.blackall100.com

October 29

Shimano MTB
Enduro Series
championship

Two trail runs, featuring 100km and 50km events.
The 100km starts at 6am with the 50km starting
an hour later at 7am. Cut‐off for the 100km is
10am Sunday morning (28 hours) and 9am for the
50 km (25 hours).
There are a number of categories available to suit
all levels of experience. Riders will have a
noncompetitive liaison stage between each of the
timed sections. Results will be based on the total
cumulative time across the stages. The lowest
time in each category will be the winner. Practice
available on the Saturday, February 25.

Garapine

www.emsaustralia.net.au

November 1‐5

Noosa Triathlon
Festival

Australia’s biggest triathlon, including a 1500m
swim, 40km ride, 10km run on the Sunday,
November 5. The festival includes a swim/run, fun
run, 1000m swim, along with elite 5km Bolt and
criterium racing.

Noosa

www.ap.ironman.com

November 11

Caloundra Urban
Street Rogaine

Third race of the series, involves
trekking/running/walking to checkpoints which
will comprise a series of multiple choice questions
relating to landmarks, street signs, and other
particular points of interest. You will have to
navigate yourself around the coastline hills of
Mooloolaba and Maroochydore within the three‐
hour race duration. This race will be held in the
evening commencing at 6pm, so you will have to
bring a torch.

Mooloolaba
and
Maroochydore

www.xciteadventureracing.com.au

November 19

Sunshine Coast
Spring Swim

The Sunshine Coast Spring Swim offers distances
for every ability (5km, 2.5km, 1.25km, and juniors
300m and 1.25km), a simple course layout for kids
and beginners and longer events for competitive
swimmers and triathletes in training.

Mooloolaba

www.worldseriesswims.com.au

November 19

Hervey Bay 100

Main event is a 2km swim, 80km ride and 18km
run. Saturday includes a mini aquathlon, junior
triathlon and Have a Crack tri.

Hervey Bay

www.hb100.herveybaytriclub.org.au

December 17

Buderim 9

Rated as one of the toughest rides on the
Sunshine Coast, cover the nine hills of Buderim
within three hours, covering nearly 75km and
raising money for the Cerebral Palsy League.

Buderim

www.buderim9.com.au

February 3‐4,
2018

Noosa Summer
Swim

The Noosa Summer Swim, presented by Milk &
Co, is a bucket list event for any keen ocean
swimmer. The event is over a full weekend
program offering a range of distances for every
ability, from junior events to a new 5.0km
marathon distance where seasoned swimmers can
push their limits. Distances include 300m, 1km,
2km, 3km on the Saturday, and then a 5km and
1.5km option on the Sunday.

Noosa Heads

www.worldseriesswims.com.au

March 9‐10,
2018

Mooloolaba
Triathlon Festival

Mooloolaba Twilight 5km run, 1km Ocean Swim,
Superkidz Triathlon and the Special Tri. The event
also features the Mooloolaba ITU Triathlon World
Cup.

Mooloolaba

www.ap.ironman

March 11,
2018

Mooloolaba
Triathlon

Mooloolaba

www.ap.ironman.com

April 28‐29,
2018

TreX Cross Triathlon
Championships

The Olympic‐distance triathlon featuring a 1.5km
swim in the Mooloolaba bay, one‐lap 40km bike
course on the Sunshine Motorway, and two‐lap
10km run course from through Alex Headland.
Seven‐race off‐road triathlon series culminates at
Ewen Maddock Dam. Events include standard
course: 1500m swim, 30km bike, 10.5km run.
Sprint course: 400m swim, 10km bike, 3.5km run.
Junior and teaser: 150m swim, 4km bike, 1km run.
Dirt Kids 50m swim, 1.5bike, 500m run. Aquabike
(swim and bike): Standard and sprint distance.

Landsborough

www.trextriathlon.com.au
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